

A. Choose A, B, C, or D for the correct answer.

1. Alya : Friska is very _____. She joins many organizations and clubs at school.
Satya : You're right. She told me that she wants to use her time for doing positive activities.
- A. active B. polite
C. friendly D. confident

The following dialog is for questions 2 to 4.

- Kirani : I saw a girl sitting on your terrace yesterday. I think she is not your elder sister. She has short hair.
Rangga : Does she wear glasses?
Kirani : She does.
Rangga : Well, she is my cousin Prita. She often spends her weekend in my house.
Kirani : Um ... do you mean Prita, your cousin who likes photography? You have told me about her before, but I've never met her.
Rangga : That's right. She is skillful at photography. She is always able to take pictures with best angles.
Kirani : I'd like to meet her and learn about photography from her.
Rangga : Sure. It will be fun and interesting to chat with her. She is humorous and friendly.
Kirani : Great!

2. What does Rangga's family feel when Prita visits them?
A. Proud B. Amused
C. Relieved D. Surprised
3. What can we conclude from the dialog?
A. Prita has long hair.
B. Kirani likes photography.
C. Prita lives with Rangga's family.
D. Kirani and Prita have known each other.
4. What will Kirani probably do after the conversation?
A. Call Prita
B. Buy a camera
C. Learn about photography
D. Go to Rangga's house

The following text is for questions 5 and 6.

I am currently at Paradise Garden. This park has such a name because the atmosphere is so calm and comfortable, and the flowers are very beautiful.

One flower that catches my attention is the Angel Trumpet. The flowers are like bells, large and hanging, yellow, and very beautiful. This is the first time I see these awesome flowers.

I immediately approach the tree and examine the flowers. There is one flower that is different from the others. If the others have five petals with pointed tips, this one has only three petals with really sharp pointed tips. So exceptional! This flower is still fresh.

When I peek inside, I see a long pistil with a green tinge. I take its pictures several times. I'm sure, these pictures will be very useful when I need to write a descriptive or report text.

5. What is the text about?
A. The writer's experience
B. The comfortable garden
C. The beautiful yellow flower
D. The beautiful flower garden
6. From the text we conclude that _____.
A. the Angel Trumpet flowers come from Heaven
B. the writer is dreaming that he is in heaven
C. the writer visits the garden for the first time
D. the flowers in the garden are blooming beautifully at the moment

The following dialog is for questions 7 to 9.

- Karen : Will you go to Olivia's birthday party?
Miko : I will. I have prepared a gift for her.
Karen : What is it?
Miko : A tote bag.
Karen : What does it look like?
Miko : Olivia's favorite color is pink, so I bought her a pink tote bag. It's square. There is a small pocket with flower motifs on the front. Attractively, it is complete with a pom pom key chain.
Karen : It looks beautiful. Olivia must be very happy.

Miko : I hope so. She can use the bag for any occasions since it is designed for two functions, a sling bag and a backpack as well.

7. Who will have a party?
A. Miko B. Karen
C. Olivia D. Miko's sister
8. Why can Olivia use the bag for different events?
A. It is pink and square.
B. It has beautiful flower motifs.
C. It is complete with a key chain.
D. It can be used as a sling bag and backpack.
9. Which picture best describes the bag?



The following song lyrics are for questions 10 to 12.

Days, turning from red to green
It's hard to believe that spring
Is here so soon and I've been gone so long

Keep, sending your letters on
Memories of home are still
Haunting my days and I am losing my way

High tide, changing moods
Familiar faces I know
High tide, changing light
Familiar places I'll go

Keep playing out favorite song
Cause sometimes I sing it so loud
I'm praying that you might hear
And sing along

Days turning from sweet to dry
Memories of home are still
Haunting my days and I'll wait for your reply

High tide, changing moods
Familiar faces I know
High tide, changing light
Familiar places I'll go

Adopted from: <https://web.archive.org/web/20210823042342/https://genius.com/Cara-dillon-high-tide-lyrics> (August 23, 2021)

10. "I'm praying that you might hear" (Stanza 4)
The word 'you' refers to the singer's _____.
A. family B. rivals
C. old friends D. new friends
11. What is the mood of the song?
A. Desperate B. Pessimistic
C. Melancholy D. Disappointed
12. "Familiar faces I know" (Stanza 3)
What is the synonym of the underlined word?
A. Foreign B. Intimate
C. Favorite D. Beautiful

The following dialog is for questions 13 to 15.

- Indra : Good afternoon, Mom.
 Mother : Good afternoon, dear. Hey, why don't you wear your mask?
 Indra : It was hard to breathe when cycling with a mask, Mom.
 Mother : Gosh! I don't understand why you're so reckless about this pandemic. By wearing a mask, you don't only protect yourself, but also other people.
 Indra : I know exactly about that, Mom. I just took it off when I arrived home.
 Mother : Fine, I trust you. You understand that you must always wear a mask when going out, don't you?
 Indra : I do. I can't endanger myself and others, Mom.
 Mother : Good! Now, wash your hands with soap before entering the house. Then, have a shower and soak your clothes immediately.
 Indra : O.K., Mom.

13. Why does Indra's mother look upset?
A. Indra doesn't obey his mother's advice.
B. Indra doesn't wear a mask when arriving home.
C. Indra forgot to ask for permission before he left.
D. Indra doesn't wear a mask when leaving the house.

14. Indra says, "I just took it off when I arrived home." The phrase 'took off' can be replaced by _____.
 A. changed B. removed
 C. withdrew D. attached
15. Why should Indra wash his hands before entering the house?
 A. To examine viruses
 B. To use effective soap
 C. To get rid of viruses
 D. To make the house clean

The following dialog is for questions 16 to 18.

Randy : Look at the butterfly! It's bigger than the others in this park.
 Kayla : Are you sure it's a butterfly?
 Randy : I am.
 Kayla : Well, it's not a butterfly. It's a moth.
 Randy : A moth? What's the difference?
 Kayla : You see, those butterflies have colorful wings, but this one is brown. A moth has dull-colored wings that always open. Besides, it has a thick and fuzzy coat of scales on its wings.
 Randy : You're right. Butterflies have a thin and smooth coat of scales on their wings.
 Kayla : Now, see the antennae. Unlike a butterfly's antennae which are long and thin, a moth has short and feathery antennae, used for smelling and flying.
 Randy : I see. Thanks.

16. Where are Randy and Kayla?
 A. In a zoo B. At home
 C. In a park D. At school
17. What does the moth look like?
 A. Its wings are dull-colored.
 B. Its wings are always closed.
 C. It has long and thin antennae.
 D. It has a thin coat of scales on its wings.
18. What does a moth use to smell and fly?
 A. Its eyes B. Its nose
 C. Its wings D. Its antennae

The following text is for questions 19 to 21.

I have two very smart cousins. The older named Amalia and her sister is Hanifah. Amalia graduated from a famous university in England. No wonder that her English is excellent. She's now a lecturer at a well-known university. There were many offers for her to teach abroad, but she decided to devote herself to the betterment of the nation's youngsters. She uses English as her language of class instruction.

Meanwhile, Hanifah is still in college and has many friends from all over the world. She recently joined an internship program for a large company in

Australia. When she graduates from the university, she would like to work abroad as a teacher or lecturer who teaches Indonesian children. Besides, she wants to introduce Indonesian culture to the world as she is very good at traditional dances.

I salute their love for the nation and motherland.

19. Who are Amalia and Hanifah?
 A. The writer's aunt's children
 B. The writer's siblings
 C. The writer's mother's sisters
 D. The daughters of the writer's brother
20. "... but she decided to devote herself for the betterment of the nation's youngsters." (Paragraph 1)
 The word 'devote' can be best replaced with _____.
 A. determine B. dedicate
 C. intend D. succeed
21. From the text we can infer that _____.
 A. Amalia and Hanifah now stay in England
 B. Amalia and Hanifah speak English fluently
 C. Hanifah is a lecturer at a famous university
 D. Amalia teaches English at a university

For questions 22 to 24, choose the correct words to complete the following paragraph.

Aldo is very fond of his mother's cooking. He always (22) _____ his own lunch when traveling or going to school. His lunch box is gray (23) _____ oval. It is a thermal lunch box that keeps Aldo's food (24) _____ for a long time. Aldo usually puts his lunch box in a small bag, together with his tumbler. His tumbler is light gray with a black lid. To open his tumbler, he only clicks the knob on the lid.

22. A. bring B. brings
 C. to bring D. bringing
23. A. or B. so
 C. but D. and
24. A. cool B. cold
 C. warm D. tasty

The following text is for questions 25 to 27.

Fitria is a pet lover. She has a pair of blue Birmans and a pair of Persian cats with their kittens. She keeps them in several cages.

The Birman male has dark blue fur, long ears, a long tail with light blue color on its tip, and little white fur on its front legs. What makes this male cat special is that it has different colors on its eyes, bright yellow on the left eye and bright green on the right eye. Besides, it's playful and obedient. Meanwhile, the female Birman has light blue fur over its body. It's quiet and a bit lazy.

The Persian female and male cats have a hazel color, but the female has black fur on the tips of its ears. It also has bright blue eyes, while the male has bright red eyes. However, the three kittens have a copper color. They all have green eyes and are cute. They are very active and often follow Fitria wherever she goes.

Fitria feeds them and cleans their cages regularly. She plays with them during her leisure time. She'd like to become a Birman and Persian cat breeder. She's sure that she can make money from her hobby.

25. What is the text about?

- A. Fitria's cats
- B. Fitria's hobby
- C. Fitria's characters
- D. Birman and Persian cats

26. Suppose we see Fitria's Birman cats. How do we know that it is the female?

- A. Light blue fur covers its body.
- B. It's calm but very energetic.
- C. Its eyes are red and shining.
- D. It has black fur on the ears.

27. What can you conclude from the text?

- A. Cats have strong soft fur.
- B. Keeping a pet can be beneficial.
- C. All cats are tame and active.
- D. Taking care of pets is tiring.

The following song lyrics are for questions 28 to 30.
 Always do it on my own so I gotta get through it
 And the only thing I know is to love what I'm doing
 Never give up never slow 'til I finally prove it
 Never listen to the nos I just wanna keep moving

Keep my head up when I act
 Head up that's a fact
 Never looking back
 I'm 'a keep myself on track

Keep my head up staying strong
 Always moving on
 Feel I don't belong
 Tell my thoughts to move along

Push myself to be the best
 Die with no regrets
 Live with every breath
 See my message start to spread

And I had so many dreams
 Then you hit your teens
 Life ain't really what it seems
 Try to find out what it means

Adopted from: <https://web.archive.org/web/20210630032900/https://www.lyrics.com/sublyric/58721/nita/heffex+grateful>
 (August 23, 2021)

28. What is the theme of the song?

- A. Pride
- B. Peace
- C. Happiness
- D. Optimism

29. "And I had so many dreams

Then you hit your teens

Life ain't really what it seems

Try to find out what it means" (Stanza 5)

What can you infer from the stanza?

- A. Life is temporary and meaningless.
- B. A true life is the most essential thing.
- C. Many people are stuck on an artificial life.
- D. Dreams are very important in our lives.

30. "Never give up never slow 'til I finally prove it" (Stanza 1 Line 3). The word 'give up' can be best replaced by_____.

- A. stop
- B. struggle
- C. surrender
- D. walk away

B. Fill in the blanks correctly.

The following dialog is for numbers 1 to 5.

Andra : You look very serious. What are you watching?

Laudya : It's a video of an animal.

Andra : Um ... what is it? It looks like a fish.

Laudya : Well, it's a stingray. It has a wide and flat body.

Andra : Look! It has fins like a bird's wings.

Laudya : It does. It's related to sharks, so it doesn't have bones. When swimming, it flaps its fins like bird's wings.

Andra : Once I heard that a person was killed by a stingray.

Laudya : That's true. You know, some stingrays have spines with very sharp edges on their tails. When feels threatened, they may stab one's vital organs, like the heart or liver. It may cause one's injury or death.

Andra : I see.

1. The dialog takes place at _____.
2. The dialog is about _____.
3. The animal may live in _____.
4. The animal has a _____ body.
5. The animal may kill other creatures by using _____.

C. Write a short description about a person's favorite item or animal.

